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Fall Greetings.  Isn’t this a 
beautiful time of the year, the 
cooler temperatures are so 
welcomed, and we have been 
blessed with some rain!!!  How 
often do we count our blessings? 
Probably not often enough, I’ve 
been told just getting out of bed 
in the morning is a blessing, and 
indeed it is, think of those who 
can’t.  One of our biggest 
blessings is Family, whether they 
live with us or away from us they 
are a blessing.  Not everyone is 
blessed to have family living 
close, but that doesn’t mean 
they love us any less.  Yet some 
times we aren’t close to them 
even when we live close, we are 
hurt by things that have 
happened in our lives and never 
stop to think if that hurt was so 
bad that we want to distance 
ourselves from them or others, 
maybe that’s when it’s time to 
start counting our blessings, and 

to get rid of those hurts.  It also 
gives us the opportunity to 
recover from those hurts before 
it’s too late, and then we have 
regrets.  We live in a broken 
world, and sometimes we wish 
someone would do something 
about that, but have we??  One 
person is never going to fix it all, 
but we each can do our part, 
when we have faith even if it’s a 
minor thing.  So, what can we 
do?  We can do a “pay it 
forward”, we can call someone 
we haven’t talked to or seen for 
a long time, we can write a note 
to those we hold dear or have 
done something wonderful, but 
most of all we can thank those 
we love, pray for those in need, 
and be who we are, not what 
someone else wants us to be. 
The list never ends.  I’ve seen a 
picture of a cute little fella with 
the caption that says “ Please  be 
Patient, God isn’t finished with 



 
 

me yet.”  Can you relate?  Happy 
blessing counting!!!!   rj                   
***************************   
Wasn’t that September brunch 
delicious!  Thank you, Lanore, 
and Betty K., for all your hard 
work.   
***************************  
So, on October 13th, we will be 
having the “good ole” potluck 
meal at 5 p.m. bring your 
favorite dish.  Ron Giesselmann 
from the Masonic Home in 
Fremont will be our guest.                                    
*************************** 
Our Thanksgiving meal will be on 
November 10th, at 5 p.m., the 
cost will be $5 per person, and 
will be for Somers Point 
residents only, it will be catered. 
A signup sheet will be at the club 
house, the deadline for signing 
up is November 1st, in order to 
pay the caterers, please pay the 
$5 at the time you sign up, an 
envelope will be with the signup 
sheet, done on the honor 
system.  The meals we have had 
during the past year have made 
it possible to cover the biggest 
share of the catered meal.  If 
residents are interested in doing 
the monthly meals again next 

year with pot lucks in April and 
October, please think about 
signing up to serve a meal during 
the other months, we will 
discuss that at our dinner.                                         
************************** 
Those of you who were at the 
September Brunch, heard Elisa 
from Keene Memorial Library 
talk about what they have to 
offer, she pointed out that even 
though they have temporarily 
moved to the City Auditorium 
their services haven’t changed. 
One of the services for Seniors 
they offer is books delivered to 
your home at no cost, all you 
need is a library card which is 
also at no cost.  Elisa is willing to 
come to the club house and get 
residents set up for that 
program, if you are interested 
please sign the sheet at the club 
house and a date will be 
arranged with her to come and 
get you started with that, you 
can also get a card at that time 
all you need is to have an ID. 
Another of their services is e-
books if you have a computer, 
lap top, Kindle or I-pad you can 
subscribe to e-books from the 
Library through that, she would 



 
 

be glad to get you set up for that 
also, so don’t forget to sign up at 
the club house, with winter 
coming that could be a great 
service if you like to read.  Don’t 
forget we also have a great 
number of books at the club 
house you may also borrow as 
well as DVDs and puzzles.  Take a 
look.                                   
************************** 
Reminder: Do NOT lock your out-
side storm door, if you would 
have an emergency and the 
Squad guys couldn’t get it open, 
they would cause a lot of 
damage doing that and that 
would be an expense to you.  
They do have a master key to get 
your entry door open.  Be 
safe.                                                               
Also in our hand book in the 4th 
section under Occupancy Rules 
page 3, Section 4 - Refuse, it 
states that all trash in our 
garbage cans must be in a bag, 
as I walk the neighbor-hood I can 
sometimes smell bad garbage, 
and the flies are bad, I know 
bags don’t always stop that, but 
it helps, without a bag the cans 
become very messy and 
unpleasant to handle, and it 

becomes a mess for you, your 
neighbor and the garbage man.   
Please be considerate.                                            
***************************  
Even though Nebraska Football 
has been having their ups and 
downs this season doesn’t mean 
we are to give up on them, 
whenever there is a NE game 
you are invited to gather at the 
club house to watch with other 
residents.  Just come, bring your 
own drink, coffee is furnished, 
and if you like you may bring a 
snack to share.  Times vary 
according to games.                          
************************ 
Our October birthdays are       
Betty H.-------------------6th 
Mildred B-----------------7th 
Marilyn (Mae) B.-------11th 
Vicki B.--------------------26th 
Von W.--------------------26th 
Happy Birthday everyone!!!    
***************************  
This Month we send Get Well 
wishes to Marilyn H.                         
**************************
Our Sympathy goes out to Mary 
R., on the death of her son, and 
to Shelly B. on the loss of her 
mother.                            
*************************** 



 
 

BEWARE:   If you have a 
computer and do e-mails, 
beware of a scam notice that 
looks like it’s from the United 
States Post office trying to 
deliver a package to you, and 
they give you an ID# and a 
Tracking # and ask you to 
contact them.  This is a SCAM.  
************************** 
This month’s recipe comes from 
Donna M. 
              Corn Casserole 
1 can of corn 
1 can creamed corn  
1 cup uncooked macaroni 
1 cup cubed Monterrey Jack 
Cheese 
½ cup melted butter 
 

Mix all together, microwave for 
10 minutes, stir, and microwave 
for another 10 minutes or until 
the macaroni is done.                          
**************************  
Treasure’s Financial Report:  
Treasury:  $236.54 
Bingo Fund: $227.32 
Food Fund:  $278.60                   
*************************** 
Thursday October 6th, from 6:30 
– 8 p.m. Bill Chrastil a singer/ 
impersonator of many country  

singers will be preforming at the 

Fremont Friendship Center. 

Advance tickets are $10, or $15 

at the door.  Contact the Center 

for more information.         

Remember - Uflex? 

Your New Option to Pay Rent! 

   Uflex is new way to pay your rent if you choose to use 
it, but we will always accept checks and money orders 
for payments.  This is just another option we are 
offering to our Residents. 
   You can go to  https://myuflex.com to register and 
sign up to pay your rent online. 
   ***If you have any questions about using the on-line 
payment system***  
please email:  
customersupport@myuflex.com    

 or 

 info@myuflex.com  

or call: 
888-822-2545  
 

When signing up - 
Be sure you correctly enter your address in the search 
bar on the registration page.   
 

EXAMPLE address to use: 
XXXX Somers Point Dr. Unit #____, Fremont, NE, 68025 

Happy Fall! 



 
 

 
 

   

            

 Rentwise Class 
 RentWise is a program to help renters obtain and keep 

rental housing and be successful renters through education.  

The class is free to residents of low-income housing, and open 

to the public for the cost of $5.   

 The 2022 RentWise classes are being held on two half 

days, on October 18th and 19th, beginning at 8:30 a.m. in the 

Gifford Tower Community Room.   

 A certificate will be awarded upon completion of all the 

classes.  Be sure to take part in this free and informative        

opportunity.  If you are interested in attending call: Tina @ 

402-727-4848 ext. 3  

 Last day to register is October 7th.     

Pest Control spraying will be done at Somers Point I & II: 

INSIDE Units – Monday, October 3 

OUTSIDE Units – Thursday, Friday & Saturday, October 

6, 7 & 8 

 

 
 

FHA Offices Will Be  
  

Monday, October 10 - Columbus Day 

 Friday, October 14 – Staff Training 
  

  

Maintenance will be replacing furnace filters 

the week of October 24 thru October 28, 2022. 


